
 

 

October 07, 2022 
 

 
PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1784 

 
 
To All Members of the PCRB: 
 

 
Re: CODE 994- VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY- FIRST RESPONDERS 

CODE 989- VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY- SUPPORT STAFF 
EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2023 

 
 

The PCRB has updated state population figures for use in determining the annual loss costs for 
Codes 994 and 989 effective January 1, 2023.  The 2020 census data promulgated by the Bureau 
of the Census for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania was used.  Specifically, the source used in 
this update is a Pennsylvania State Data Center publication, Pennsylvania Decennial Census 
Population, 1960-2020. That publication is available from the Pennsylvania State Data Center at 
777 West Harrisburg Pike, Middletown PA 17057-4898; telephone 717-948-6336, fax 717-948-
6754, e-mail: pasdc@psu.edu. 
 
Please contact Joseph Lombo, Manager-Classification, at 215-320-4498 or at jlombo@pcrb.com 
with any questions regarding this circular.  
 
         William V. Taylor 
         President 
 


